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Please contact:
Mike Lodge
Telephone:
01422 393249


Email:
mike.lodge@calderdale.gov.uk
[image: image2.emf]Date:
22 February 2018

Neil Smurthwaite, Chief Finance Officer and Deputy Chief Officer,

Calderdale CCG


Martin Pursey, Head of Contracting and Procurement, Calderdale CCG

John O’Bryne, Chief Executive Officer, Opcare
Dear Colleagues
Wheelchair Services in Calderdale – People Board discussion 7 February 2018
Thank you for attending our meeting of the People Scrutiny Board on Wednesday and answering Members’ questions. You got some tough and challenging questioning. I recognise that the financial constraints you are operating under have been the cause of some of the problems that have arisen and that performance has improved in some areas. However some of the issues we learnt about should have been and can be addressed within the existing financial envelope.

Members were right to be very concerned about the way the contract was let, the delays in providing a service that have been present throughout the time of the contract, and the poor quality of service that has often been provided both in respect of the equipment that has been provided and the inadequate customer care some service users have received.
The parents of your patient who spoke to us at the meeting gave powerful and compelling evidence. The report from Healthwatch and their testimony demonstrate that this was far from being an isolated case.

I think that you heard very clearly the concerns that Members had. I don’t intend to reiterate them in detail in this letter.
The discussion at the meeting focussed on the past and current position with regard to wheelchair services. I am concerned to ensure that significant and sustainable improvements to the wheelchair services are being made through the re-commissioning process this year. I wish to be assured by Calderdale CCG that:
· Steps are being taken to make immediate improvements in the service

· The new contract is based on accurate and relevant information that reflects the real demand in Calderdale
· The contract is informed by intelligence from Healthwatch and that  received through complaints and customer feedback

· The length of time that people have to wait to receive a service is reduced, both in terms of the target set in the contract (currently 18 weeks) and in terms of performance against the target.
· The contract includes financial incentives for good performance and financial penalties for poor performance. These incentives and penalties need to be applied.
· The contract has sufficient flexibility in it that variations can be quickly introduced to address changing circumstances

· The level of customer care is an important criterion for success within contract monitoring.

· Service users and Healthwatch are included in contract monitoring processes throughout the contract

· Contract performance is reported regularly and publicly in a clear and transparent manner

I do not intend to schedule a further discussion at the People Scrutiny Board at this stage. I would, however like to receive monthly written briefings on progress in the re-commissioning process. It may be that it would be useful to schedule a further discussion in the autumn and I would welcome your views on that.
All members of the People Scrutiny Board have seen this letter in draft form and it reflects their views. I intend to publish this letter on the Council’s website once you have acknowledged receipt.
Yours sincerely,


Ashley Evans
Chair, People Scrutiny Board

cc 
Members, People Scrutiny Board, Cllr Tim Swift, Cllr Bob Metcalfe, Cllr Megan Swift 
Robin Tuddenham, Stuart Smith, Paul Butcher, Calderdale Council


Matt Walsh, Chief Officer, Calderdale Clinical Commissioning Group


Cllr Liz Smaje, Kirklees Council

Helen Wright, Karen Huntley, Calderdale Healthwatch
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